March 11th, 1909.

Dear Miss Black,

I am so sorry to hear that your niece is again unwell. Please give her my condolences and say how much we all miss her at the Dore Gallery. I have been laid up myself for a few days or I should have written to you before upon the subject of our pageant at the Albert Hall, upon which Miss Llewelyn Davies has already spoken to you. Could we have a meeting to talk it over and if so, would you be able to come to the office or shall I go and pay you a visit after dinner some evening?

I think your suggestion to the Daily Graphic was a very good one andeed. Nobody came last Tuesday to take a sketch and I hope that when they do come, your niece will be one of those whose pictures are taken. I think it will be very grand to have our literature baskets in the Daily Graphic!

Yours very sincerely,